City of Macon

Public Hearing Notice

The City of Macon will hold a public hearing on August 18, 2021 at 5:45 p.m. at City Hall located at 106
West Bourke, Macon, Missouri to discuss the city's submission of an application for the Community
Development Block Grant (CDBG) COVID-19 program. The city is interested in obtaining all citizens'
input on community development needs within the city. As part of the hearing process citizens will be
asked to verbally assist in the completion of a Needs Assessment document. The document will detail
what the residents feel are the strengths and weaknesses of the community. The city needs as much
local participation as possible in order to reflect the true desires of the community as a whole, as well as
the comments relating to the proposed project application. As a result of this funding no displacement
of persons will occur.

The City is proposing to submit an application for the construction of a gravel holding lot at 501 Main
Street, Macon, Missouri. The proposed project will include the demolition of the existing facility. The
project is being submitted in response to the COVID-19 pandemic which has caused significant impact
on the downtown area of Macon. The downtown area is currently a threat to the residents traveling in
the area and the holding lot is necessary to remove the semi’s in the downtown area of Macon.

The City proposes to contribute approximately $30,000.00 in local cash, $2,000.00 in in-kind services
and CDBG funds are necessary in the amount of $1,370,000.00 to complete the project. All citizens,
including those in the targeted area, are encouraged to attend in order to comment on the proposed
activities.

For more information on the proposed project, contact City Administrator, Avis Marshall at 660-385-
6421. If you need special accommodations for the public hearing, including LEP assistance, please
contact Avis Marshall by August 13, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. The meeting will be held at an accessible
location and the city will make every effort possible to provide reasonable accommodations.

Posted by: Mary Lou Craigg, City Clerk

Posted on: August 10, 2021 at 9:30 p.m.




